Welcome to St. John Catholic Parish
Religious Education: Paula Ringwald

Youth & Liturgical Director and Administrative Assistant: Mark Potts

Business Manager and Secretary: Vicki  

                                                           Strange

Facilities : Tom McAtee & Cam Ackerman
MASS INTENTIONS  
       


 Saturday, September 20
5:00 pm…Buck & Afra Green, Richard Ader,

                  Donald Mathias, Carl & Louise Livers
Sunday, September 21

7:30 am…  Terry Beckman
10:30 am… Fr. Donald Spaulding, Jean Trambaugh, 

                    Pershing Jones, Jane Prather

Monday, September 22 at St. Mary 
 (S) 6:00 pm….. Jenny Strange
Tuesday, September 23
8:15 am…. Wanda Colvin
Wednesday, September 24
8:15 am… Communion Service

Thursday, September 25
6:00 pm…... Larry and Charlotte Wininger 

                      “54” Anniversary
Friday, September 26
 8:15 am…... For the people
 Saturday, September 27
5:00 pm…Buck & Afra Green, Richard Ader,

                  Donald Mathias, Carl & Louise Livers
Sunday, September 28
7:30 am…  Terry Beckman
10:30 am… Fr. Donald Spaulding, Jean Trambaugh, 
                    Pershing Jones, Jane Prather

Ministers  for September 20/ Sept. 21
SACRISTANS

  5:00 pm     Julie LaMar

 7:30am       George Erler

10:30 am     Noel Harty  

SERVERS:

  5:00 pm  Patrick Allbright, Caden Chandler, 

                    Dylan Arthur, Sebastian Toy

 7:30am  Jason Lubbenhusen, Craig Lubbenhusen, 

                  Olivia Wininger

10:30 am   Bryce Boyd, Max Blackwell, Seth Blackwell

GREETERS:

5:00 pm    FD- Joyce Conlon and Anne Marie Crays  

                   SD- Donna VanWinkle, Mary Lou Harding 

7:30am       FD- Leo Padgett Family   

                     SD-  Alice Boyd, Tom and Chris Peter

 10:30 am   FD-  Kara, Jarrett, Ashlee Arvin   

                     SD-  Nancy Consley, Brenda Mathies LECTORS:
   5:00 pm    Tom Walker, Jace Toy

 7:30am    Bruce Hawkins, Peg Neidigh     

10:30 am    Linda Cropp, Kay Summers   

From  Our Pastor

   My dear friends in Christ, 

       Several people have suggested that we have a pictorial directory for our new St. John the Evangelist Parish.  I, too, thought it was an excellent idea and asked Stephanie McAtee to serve as the directory coordinator.  She graciously accepted and plans have been put into place with the company to begin our photo sessions in the spring of 2015. I look forward to everyone’s participation to make this a success!  

      Please stop by and look at all the work that has been accomplished by a number of our parishioners to give a face lift to the upper level of the Center.  This was done under the direction of Tom McAtee and Cam Ackerman.  The following parishioners were involved in the renovation process : Mike and Kay Summers, John and Judy Walker, Tom and Jean Walker, Ed and Becky Summers, Bill and Barb Boyd, Jim Bradley, Mary Bowling, Rich and Judy Kluesner, Stephanie McAtee, and Skip Ackerman.  This is especially appreciated  as we begin a new year for the religious education program. Paula Ringwald has worked very hard in decorating the classrooms, giving each one a spiritual and biblical touch.

       Last week, you may have noticed that the refurbished statue of Our Blessed Mother is back and placed on its pedestal in the east wing of the church.  Funding for this was given by the St. Martin Altar Society before our new parish merged.  Our plans are to take the statue down from the pedestal during the month of May for the May Crowning.  

       Our Convocation this week was certainly a tremendous success. It was a renewal for me and I enjoyed the time I had with my fellow priests and our two bishops.  I thank the Lord for the opportunity we  had to be together.
    May the Lord bless and keep you.

                                   FatherWalker 
Ministers  for        September 20/ Sept. 21
EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS:

  5:00 pm    Elaine Wade, Diane Schutte, Julie Lamar, Pat Daugherty, Tom Walker, Inger Johnson, volunteer

 7:30am Darin/Jane Holder, Rita Divine, Kathy Wittmer, Bruce/Lynn Hawkins, Annette Taylor

10:30 am Tom/Stephanie McAtee, Greg/Lynn Bateman, Mary Ringwald, Brenda Mathies, Andy Ringwald
Ministers  for         September 20/Sept. 21
SACRISTANS

This Week                                             at St. John  Parish n     
Sunday, September 21
Monday, September 22
(B) St. Joseph Eucharistic Adoration-9:00am to 12:00 noon                                     

Quilters, 11:00 am - 3:00 pm  

(S) Confessions at St. Mary-Shoals- 5:15 to 5:45pm

(S) Mass at St.Mary-Shoals-6:00pm 
 Tuesday, September 23
Wednesday, September 24
(W) St. Martin Eucharistic Adoration-3:00 pm  to 7:00pm

Thursday, September25
(L) Eucharistic Adoration 8:30 am to 5:00 pm 

Friday, September 26
Quilters 11:00 am - 3:00 pm  
Jill (Hall)Ernest Benefit-6:00 Jasper Outdoor 
Saturday, September 27
 Private Confessions , 4:00 pm  

Sunday, September 28
Adult Bible Study-6:00pm at St. John Center

Sunday Collection     September 6/7, 2014 
St. John: 258 Envelopes  (902 families) $ 9,179.01

Catholic Relief Services                          $1,448.00
Catholic University                                  $     25.00

Total                                                       $10,652.01
Youth News                                   with Mark Potts 

This is the last weekend to buy tickets for the raffle of the Log Cabin Pattern Quilt.  It was quilted by Alice Walker, Rachel Doyle, Mary Norris, Christine Rahman, and Camilla Summers.  Tickets are 1 ticket for $1, 6 tickets for $5, and 25 tickets for $20.  The winner will be drawn Monday, September 15th!

The Euchre Tournament for the month of September will be on Thursday, September 25th at 6:45 PM at St. John’s Center on the Upper Level.  Anyone may come and participate. Prizes will be given for 1st, 2nd, and 3rd places.  Also, a prize for most Lones will be given.   We will need student volunteers to come and help out at the event!

There will be NO weights at the Bodyshop gym on Thursday, September 18th due to the Parish Council Meeting.  

We will be calling Bingo in Odon on Tuesday September 30th at Ketcham Memorial Center.  We will meet at Biggin’s Pizza at 5 PM and leave from there to Odon.  We plan to return around 8 PM.  Anyone who wants to come and help may do so!
Religious Education News   with Paula Ringwald                    

    We will formally begin Religious Education Classes on Sept. 14th for the elementary students and freshmen confirmation class. We will begin at 8:45 and end at 10:15. Parents are encouraged to take their children to mass either before or after class.
        Due to Sunday church traffic parents need to drop-off their children in the appropriate classroom and pick them up there at the end of class.

       One of the areas that I want to cover this year is the lives of the saints. I am in need of adults who would role play the saints. This would require a little prep on the life of the saint they are representing (I will give you this information) and a 10 minute, or less, presentation of the saint at the start of religion class (approximately 8:50-9:00). If you would be willing to play a saint, please call me at 295-2225 or e-mail me at pringwald@evdio.org.

Sunday Religion Class Helpers 

Sept. 14th: Tiffany Lingenfelter and Karla Eckerle

Sept. 21st: Kelli Lee and Emily Walton
Remember Them in Prayer

Prayer Line Contacts: the office at 812-295-2225
Betty Huelsman 812-636-4465   email: gbhuel@gmail.comn 
Bertha Bruner 295-2486   Rita Ash 295-2619

Please pray for all the sick of our parish.

Peggy Abel, Vivian Beard, Marilyn Beemblossom, John Blanton, Dorothy and Linda Blessinger, Michael Bowers,  Barbara, Jr.,  Larry and Wyatt Boyd, Avaley Braun,  Jaylen Butler, Paul Cave, Bobbie Cherry, Linda Cresgy, Mike Divine, Scott Dye, Betty Edwards, Patricia Ellis, Joyce, Betty, John, Kent and Mike Ervin, Bill Farrell, Amanda Grafton, John Griggs, Manfred and Rose Groemminger, Jeff Grube, Shanna, Shirley and Wanda Harding, Ellie Hassfurther, Clyde, Helen, Michael, Pat, and Roy Hawkins, Marlin Holt, Reagan Hopf, Jane Hovis, David Johnson, Irene Kaiser, Louise Lee, Mark Lehmkuhler, Betty Lindley, Patty Miller, Jim and Sue Morrison, Jim, Pam, and Rob Niemeyer, Emil Oster, Pam Owens, Teresa Pevlor, Meg Pew, Betty and Jiggs Pieper, Charles Rasico, Kirk Sanders, Linda Schwager, Bill, Carson, Donald, Jonah, Kenley, and Terry Shaw, Carolyn, Eddie, and Tony Sims, Adam Sorensen, Dale and Inez Sorrells, Sue Strange, Bonnie and Joe Summers, Sarah Terry, Troy Tow, Becky Walls, Joe Wehr, Bobbie White, Gerald and Ruby Wilcoxen, Brenda Wolf, Rodney Wright, Jim Durlauf, Fred Doyle, Georgia Anna Ragsdale, Bob McGuire, George Templin, Duane Thomas, Rob Smith, Mary Lou Sims, Dee Bechtel, Maureen Thomas, Rob Webster, John Padgett, Jill Ernst, Hyla Richter, John Richardson, Clara Bradley, Frances Trout, JJ (Jim) Jones, Nancy (Miller) Marlow, Anne Gebhardt, Paul Hornstein, Alice Myrum, Riley Osmon, Dianna Gottwalles, Jean Ellis, Jim Ellis,  Jerry Bradley, Bryan and Kristi & Baby, Brooklyn, and Katie Wilhelm, Pauline Hotz, Lenora Whitehead, Michael Johnson, Lynn Gee, Karcyn Trambaugh, Rosemary Stuckey, Marilyn Burch, Don and Norma Lannan, Kathleen and Keith Johnson, Pam & Kevin Olson, Rita & Dewey Weaver.
If you would like to have your name or a loved one’s name listed for prayer, please call 812-295-2225.

       The Catholic University of America is the national university of the Catholic Church in the United States, located in Washington, D.C. It provides and academically rigorous education guided by Catholic intellectual tradition to nearly 7,000 students every year.  More than 4,000 students directly receive scholarship aid from this Collection, including many from our diocese. This week is the National Collection for The Catholic University of America.  

_________________________________________________________________________________________

        Adult Bible Study will begin next Sunday, Sept. 21st at 6:00pm in St. John’s Center upper level. We will be doing an 8 week study on the bible and then an Advent study in preparation for Christmas. Everyone is welcome to attend.

______________________________________________________________________________________________________

Marriage Conference, “A Community of Life and Love,” Saturday, September 20, 2014, 8:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. (CDT), Woodward Center, St. Benedict Cathedral campus, sponsored by St. Benedict Cathedral and Catholic Charities.  Prayer service led by Bishop Thompson.  Keynote speaker is Dr. Kevin Schemenauer of St.Meinrad.  Breakout sessions and town halls on spiritual and applied action issues important to marriage such as money management, times of transition, family as domestic church, and community engagement.  Non-refundable fee of $25.00 per couple and $15.00 per individual covers lunch and materials.  More details, registration information, and speaker bios are at www.charitiesevv.org/2014-marriage-conference.html.  If you have questions, call Catholic Charities at 812-423-5456 or email dfaraone@evdio.org. _____________________________________________________________________________
Wisdom Day will be held on Monday, October 20, 2014, at the Huntingburg Event Center. This day is sponsored by Catholic Charities for the benefit of seniors in the Evansville Deanery. To register, please call Vicki Strange at 812-295-2225 by October 6, 2014.  
OCTOBER 4th BUDDY Walk for S.M.I.L.E. on Down Syndrome

Join us for the Buddy Walk for SMILE on Down Syndrome “OUR TIME TO SHINE”! It will be held at the Vanderburgh County 4H Center from 9am – Noon. Come out and Show your support for individuals with Down syndrome. All proceeds benefit S(upport).M(anagement).I(nformation).L(ove).E(ncouragement). on Down Syndrome for outreach, parent networking and support, resources, community awareness and much, much more! For more information visit: smileondownsyndrome.org _______________________________________________________________________
Parents!

       There will be no pre-registration unless your child has not been enrolled in religion class here before. If that is the case, then please call the rectory at 295-2225 and we will get them in the computer and on the appropriate class list. For those that came last year, you will automatically be moved up to the next grade level.

       Sunday Sept. 14th will be the first day of class for the elementary (K-6) and freshmen confirmation class.

       We’re looking forward to this upcoming school year and all that God has planned for us. 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
     On Friday October 10th in the lower level of the center, we will be hosting a spaghetti dinner to help raise money for the Loogootee Pool. We will be serving from 5-7. We are asking for donations to help make the dinner a success. We are in need of spaghetti, spaghetti sauce, meat for the spaghetti sauce, parmesan cheese, salad, salad dressing, breadsticks, desserts, and tea and lemonade. We will also need volunteers to help work the dinner. If you can donate or volunteer, please contact Jill Wininger at 812-709-0902. Any donation would be greatly appreciated!    ______________________________________________________________________________________
ARE YOU OR DO YOU KNOW SOMEONE WHO…

Has expressed an interest in joining the Catholic Church? Or was baptized Catholic as a child, but has not celebrated the Sacraments of Confirmation and Eucharist?                                                                

For information please contact Father Walker or the parish office at 295-2225
____________________________________________________________________________
        Joyful Heart Singers of Martin County will start practicing for their annual Christmas Cantata at the end of Sept. The title of this year’s musical is “The First Noel”. Everyone is welcome to join the group in praising God through song and fellowship. You can contact Debbie Parsons at 812-296-7064 or Paula Ringwald at the rectory 812-295-2225 for more information.  More info will follow once practices begin.

_______________________________________________________________________________________
Catholic Charities is looking for volunteers (around 50) to help with the Golden Jubilee reception on October 5th at Good Shepherd. Need help serving, set-up and clean-up. Contact Kathy Wilkerson at 812.423.5456 or kwilkerson@evdio.org for more information.
Happy Birthday   

September 21

Mary Beth Adams

Pat Cissell

Chris Cushman

Ashyle Divine

Lisa Doyle

Anna Fields

Donald Mattingly

Deidra Nolan

Nancy Strange

September 22

Mackenzie Craney

Paul Hart

Sue Sims

September 23

Brandon Eckerle

Daniel Flynn

Donna Harder

Jared Mathies

Daniel Jacob Shoultz

Robert Smith

September 24

Marnita Z. Arvin

Brittney Bateman

Ashley Marie Green

Jett Hoffman

Karen Hopkins

Michelle Ringwald

Cindy Smith

September 25

Elsie Irene Elliott

Roy Dale Grafton

Derrick Tinkle

September 26

Lisa Brittain

Collin Dant

Hannah Harshaw

Kelly Gerard Lents
Janson Sherer

Maureen Thomas
Kathy Wallace 

September 27

Martin Bradley

Britta Sue Browder

Donald Nolan

Virginia Pankey

Ashley Schutte

September 28

John Baugh

Steven Burch

John Heshelman

Rebecca Hollaway

Audra A. Lannan

Matthew Scott Mathies

Jacob Nonte

Stephen Nonte

Carrie Ann Spears

David E. Strange

Mariann Wininger

Joseph Lee Zins

